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                 SCCA minutes of meeting held at Curtis Mott 

                   Bldg, SUNY Cobleskill on April 25, 2013.

                Attendance is needed from each club for their






 input on club activities

     SCCA’s President Raymond Zeh called the meeting to order at 7:15 with the pledge 

of allegiance with 18 in attendance counting 6 college students. Mar – Apr minutes were approved with a motion from Bob Britton, seconded by Doug Handy. The treasurer’s report for April 25th was approved with a motion from Doug Handy and seconded by Dave Wood. Elections for club officers and Board of Directors will be held on  May 23rd.  We are still looking for nominations for the President & Vice President positions. Interested in holding office please contact Dave Wood or Carl Stefanik, nomination committee. 
SCCA received the funding from the budget request which the Schoharie County Board of Supervisors approved to help cover the expenses of the SCCA newsletter and the materials needed for the hunter’s safety classes. 


The prizes for the Kayak raffle are all set and the tickets have been picked up by our President, Ray Zeh. Mike Zeh is currently handing out tickets for members to sell before the Cobleskill Fair starts. Thank you Doug Handy & Dave Wood for picking up the Kayaks last month, Michelle Linnane from Stonewall Boarding & Game Preserve who has agreed to donate a six bird hunt, Whitetails Unlimited who has already delivered another Black Powder Rifle for the third prize, Schoharie Ridge Runners (NWTF) has also promise SCCA a framed print, Senator Seward & Assemblyman Lopez have promise another $100 donation each and NBT And Bank of Richmondville have agreed to supply $50 gift certificates each. Thank you Dick Shaul, Shaul’s Roofing for sponsoring the printing cost of the raffle tickets.
SCCA has sponsored Valerie Handy for a week at NYSDEC Camp. She will be attending Camp Debruce. SCCA has also agreed to sponsor Gabriel Warner, a youth from the Richmondville/Warnerville area.  We are still waiting for the confirmation information so we can reimburse the first $175 of the registration fee. These DEC camps are for   11 -17 year olds, $350 per camper for one week stay. 2013 session dates are June 30 thru August 17th. There are different camps. Visit DEC Website for info.  http://www.dec.ny.gov/education/29.html  
Greg Warner is filling in for Gordon Emerson on the Region 4 NYSCC.

Possibly new fishing access – car top boat launch by I-88 Central Bridge area on Schoharie Creek. 

New Antler Restriction WMUs 3M, 4F,7F,7G, 7H, 7J and 7M being considered. SCCA membership supports this as long as area sportsmen in each WMU are in favor. 

Received voting registration forms from Senator Seward’s office. We need all sports men & women to register so they can vote in the next election. With all the new gun laws we need to let our representatives know what we want by voting out those who are passing laws that go against our 2nd Amendment. 
Carl Stefanik has next year’s SCCA Activity Report finished and is currently being printed. 
New club joining SCCA. Sharon Pathfinders Snowmobile Club. Received application and dues.  

The SCCA has received more information from the three students, (Nick Sawick, Eric Malone, and Courtney Stein) who had previously applied for the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship. They are continuing to gather data and will be doing their presentations during the fall semester from SUNY Cobleskill.
SCCA Fair booth needs painting. Need volunteers – POC is Dave Wood.   

SCCA attended the SUNY Cobleskill’s Wildlife Festival on April 27th setting up a display along with selling $274 worth of Kayak raffle tickets during the festival. Carl Stefanik, Bob Britton, Liz Rhinehart and Mike Zeh manned the display along with providing information for NRA memberships and NWTF merchandise.

Correction to last month’s SCCA newsletter: The information on the SAFE Act on page 3 was not accurate. In fact, it cites a state "Department of Emergency Services and Public Protection" -- which NY

doesn't have. Also, NY doesn't require a "long gun eligibility certificate" or a state permit to buy ammunition. Senator Seward’s office requested this correction. These are the two issues in last month’s SCCA newsletter. (What if I already own a large capacity magazine? - The state is not confiscating large capacity magazines purchased or owned before April 4. State officials are still working out a procedure, but owners will have to sign a declaration that they owned the magazine prior to April 4. Owners will have to file this "declaration of possession" with the Department of Emergency Services and Public Protection by Jan. 1, 2014.) (What will I need to purchase ammunition? - Starting Oct. 1, 2013, a state-issued permit will be required to purchase ammunition. This can be a newly created ammunition eligibility certificate or a pistol permit, both of which require a background check and a $35 fee to obtain. The state police will issue this certificate.)
William’s Day at Gilboa School. A Hands On Career Opportunity Day. SCCA will support this event which will be held on May 24th from 9am – 2pm. Black powder shoot, archery, and fishing will be promoted. DEP will also take part with boat & equipment display. Hay Rides, Milking Demonstrations, Mining & Geology Display, Hay Bale tossing, Heavy Equipment Display, Mason Demonstration, Snowmobile Patrol, Wellness Awareness, Petting Zoo, Truck/Tractor Display, Gilboa Historical Society Promotion, and Maple sugar & Sorghum Display. This career day is an annual event, started in 2008 to honor the untimely death of William Terry at the age of 13 from a heart attack.  POC is Terri Gockel tgockel@gccs.us or Helen Timm htimm@gccs.us   

Stock trout in Schoharie County. Mallet pond will be stocked with 160 brown trout & 225 rainbow trout (8”- 9”) by NYS DEC on May 21st at 11AM. The following areas were stocked in April: The Westkill Creek - 360 brow trout and 150 brook trout (8”-10”) Cobleskill Holding Pond – 200 rainbow trout (8”-10”) And 230 (2 year olds) 12”-15”. Coby Fish & Game Club will be stocking $600 worth of Tiger trout during the next two weeks of May into the Cobleskill Holding pond. This water body receives high pressure from area youths as well as adults. Hopefully Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club will also be stocking the Cobleskill Holding pond during the month of June before the water temperature gets too warm. The funds from the $10, 2013 Fish stocking buttons will be used to purchase Tiger Trout from SUNY Cobleskill College fisheries. Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club members are currently selling these buttons.  POC is Peter DeBartolo. 518-827-5344  
The membership discussed the 10” bass requirement on the Schoharie Creek below the Gilboa Dam. Some clubs are in favor and but most are against. We feel we need more information from a recent survey before this regulation is changed. With more data, club delegates will consider the regulation change. 
SCCA Dues are due for 2013. We have received annual dues from 16 of the clubs and about only 25 individual members so far this year. I will again send out registration forms. Club Association dues are $30 annually. Each club officer and delegate receives a SCCA Newsletter monthly by mail or e-mail. Please fill out a new registration form and send with your dues. Individual dues are $10 annually. SCCA had 18 clubs who paid Association dues last year.  SCCA has between 50 – 60 individuals who pay $10 annual dues each year. Please send them in!! This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month. We mail out close to 140 letters each month and send out e-mail to over 200 individuals each month. Send dues to SCCA  P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.
 
Hunter Safety Courses For this Spring - Contact e-mail:  raymondzeh@gmail.com
Safety Course (Gun) at Middleburgh Rod / Gun Club -  April 12 & 13;  54 certificates awarded.
Safety Course (Gun) at the Richmondville Rod / Gun Club - April 19 & 20; 46  certificates awarded.  Trapping Course at Middleburgh R&G Club - March 23rd & April 6 ; 42 certificates awarded.

Bow Hunter Safety Course Middleburgh Rod/Gun Club – April 29: 43 certificates awarded. 

Stonewall Boarding & Game Preserve: Michelle Linnane is asking SCCA to consider another fund raising event, a youth hunt. She plans on coming to the next SCCA meeting. Have between 15 and 18 kids for youth hunt. 2 chukars per kid. She has enough fields so we could use 3 fields and 3 teams of dog handlers  She has enough friends with dogs that we could have three hunting groups. We will use all pointing dogs as it is safety issue and much easier to control. She will donate the chukars, her friends will come with the dogs, She spoke with the Kids at the wildlife festival and she is sure she can get help from them in fields to help me with planting the birds. She will also get somebody to donate the ammo. She would like to get DU involved and maybe raffle a gun and some decoys. We could pull the raffle at the event, maybe you guys can split the money with DU for profits on Raffle. She is friends with many people at the Saratoga & Albany chapter and will ask them to help out. She is not that interested in earning money. Just getting people out to her place so they know she is here and this is why she would like a gun raffle. Nothing brings people out like a gun raffle, holly cow these DU sportsman’s night in Albany had 160 hunters. She just spoke with Ron the regional guy for DU from this area and she told him about getting together some of the other DU chapters and the Schoharie Sportsman’s association. She can do a dog training demo and would like to feed everybody some hamburgers and hotdogs with some salads. Could be a really fun day. Michelle Linnane Stonewall Boarding & Game Preserve http://www.stonewallboarding.com Cell 518-488-8489 Day Home 518-868-4566 Night     

The New York State Power Authority –Blenheim/Gilboa: SCCA is looking for funding support to help pay for printing expenses of our annual Activity Report. Stephen Ramsey would like to schedule the next meeting of the Wildlife Management Task Force in September at the Blenheim-Gilboa Visitors Center. Meeting will start at 11:30AM – 1:30PM.


NYS DEC- Chris Van Maaren, Region 4 Fish Manager, DEC has stated this “any size” minimum length regulation is typically only used in circumstances where bass are in waters that are not managed for quality bass fishing (as in the case where they have made their way into trout water). Schoharie Creek in this section is being managed for bass and as such they would like to see the bass reach a size where they can reproduce (a least once) before they are harvested. DEC would like to make the creek from the reservoir down to the Mohawk a 10” regulation which is reasonable based on slower growth rates common to these types of waters.  The State Wide regulation is 12” minimum size.
NYSCC: Deliberations are now going on for the appointment of 7 of the 8 Board of Directors of the Adirondack Park Agency.  Sportsmen have long felt that their views are consistently under- represented; and sportsmen's representation is needed on the APA Board for a balanced decision process.  Send a memo asking that someone representing sportsmen's interests be appointed to the APA Board to Governor Cuomo http://www.governor.ny.gov/contact/GovernorContactForm.php,  Chief of Staff Joshua Vlasto joshua.vlasto@exec.ny.gov, Deputy Secretary of the Environment Basil Seggos Basil.Seggos@exec.ny.gov, and DEC Commissioner Joe Martens http://www.dec.ny.gov/about/407.html. Sportsmen have made positive contributions to conservation since the modern day conservation movement started in the early 1900's.  They are still one of the biggest contributors to sound conservation; and their annual economic impact to New York has been estimated as high as $4.5 billion. Resumes for three candidates have been submitted -- Dave Corr, Mike Zagata and Justin Hooper.  All three have indicated an interest in serving; we need a sportsman recommended for at least one of the appointments. If a letter can be sent from a representative organization other than the NYSCC it would carry more weight as showing the interest of more than one group.
Crossbow Update: Assemblyman Sean Ryan is in the process of amending his Bill A283 to be the same as S1699A which recently passed the Senate Environmental Conservation Committee and is sitting in the Senate Finance Committee. As for new news, Senators Patrick Gallivan and David Valesky and Assembly members Sean Ryan and Aileen Gunther have set up a forum on the appropriate manner to regulate crossbows into NY as a hunting implement. There are many State Organization Leaders on the invited list of presenters as well as the DEC Commissioner, the CFAB & FWMB Chairmen, leaders of handicapped sportsmen organizations and NY Bow. This meeting is open to the public, although the opportunity for members of the audience to speak will be limited by time and number of attendees. I have attached the invitation that I received for you to read. The meeting is in the Capitol Building Room 124 starting at 10am and is scheduled to run through 11:30. If you can, please come and show your support for NYCC and the expansion of crossbow use in NY for all game, during all seasons where archery equipment is permitted and by all persons. If you can not attend, please send a letter of support to the legislators that have set up this forum. You can find their contact information at http://assembly.state.ny.us/mem/  or http://www.nysenate.gov/senators. Are you willing to help NYCC get the word out? We have around 500 members without an email contact. Would you be willing to call 2, 3, 5 or even 10 people when we have an alert so they are informed as to what is going on. If you are willing to make some calls, please reply and let me know if you can help us get the word out. Best Regards, Rick McDermott New York Crossbow Coalition www.nycrossbowcoalition.com
March On Albany: East Capitol Park Eagle St, Albany, NY 12247 – May 21st  Opening 10am continuing until our work is done. Master of ceremonies and Emcee Melody Burns; 

Sponsors: NY2A Grassroots Coalition / Oath Keepers.

REPEAL IS FOR REAL Action Event AGENDA

•
Mass Signing of Demand Post Cards 

•
Feature Steve Katz Repeal the Safe Act Bill #5955

•
Feature Speaker Sheriff Mack

•
Lobby Lawmakers in Offices 

•
Rev it up for the “March” for REPEAL

•
Deliver Demand to Legislative Chambers 

•
Rally in EAST Park 

FREE - open to all – all day – Just Show Up

UPDATES & Info Get Connected; albel1@aol.com

MAY 21 MARCH ON ALBANY - FEATURING SHERIFF MACK

STEVE KATZ REPEAL BILL #5955 - ACTIONS FOR REPEAL OF SAFE ACT EVENT

EAST Capitol Park Eagle St, Albany, NY 12247

Opening 10am continuing until our work is done

MASTER OF CERIMONIES AND EMCEE MELODY BURNS

SPONSORS; NY2A GRASSROOTS COALITION / OATHKEEPERS


Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board:  New License structure will begin in 2014. There will be a separate Trapper license. Open Space Plan is currently updating with good support from area sportsmen representation with a goal of a final Plan in 2014. Looking Glass Pond is still on the DEC work plan but staffing issues has created some delays. A floating dock is being considered. Grants from federal program is limited to a total of $65,000 for this year. Looking for $100,000 next year. Deadline for application is middle of June. Last year there were six eagles which died from lead poisoning. There are now 53,692 acres of open NYCDEP lands which are open to hunting, fishing, and trapping with no permit required. There is also another 21,000 acres open but requires a permit. http://www.nyc.gov/html/dep/pdf/recreation/accesspermit.pdf  NYCDEP has transferred 800 acres to NYSDEC near My Hayden (Windham, NY area) as a forest preserve (no tree cutting on property). This area will promote Mountain Bike riding as well as hiking. NYCDEP notified DEC that they are doing a pilot program on allowing electric trolling motors for rowboats and jon boats on Cannonsville reservoir this boating season (April 1st – November 30th). Only trolling motors that do not exceed 55lbs of thrust, with a marine-grade, sealed battery not to exceed 12 volts which must be affixed to the boat to avoid deposit in the reservoir. All motors must be steam cleaned of chlorine washed by one of the designated vendors from the Recreational Boating Program. The vendor will issue a Trolling Motor Tag that must be attached to the motor. Motors may be left with the boat on the reservoir, but the battery must be removed each day. 2-day and seasonal tags are available. Seasonal tags are for those leaving trolling motors for the season. All boats that are motor-driven and are operated on public waters in NYS are required to be registered at the Department of Motor Vehicles in NYS or another state equivalent. NYS navigation law requires that all vessels under motor power must have a whistle, a hand lantern, and an anchor. Don’t forget oars and a personal Flotation Device for each boat occupant. NYSDEC states deer harvest numbers for 2102 are up 6% from 2011. For WMU 4G -  724 bucks,  2.0 buck per sq mile,  1,510 total deer take  4.1 total deer take per sq mile. Youth hunt harvested 1400 total with 53% buck & 47% doe. Several tickets issued for non-reporting deer harvest ( mostly down state hunters). CWD has been found in Pennsylvania (free ranging deer) just north of Maryland. Furbearers – lynks caught on trail camera in Northern Vermont (mother& two young). Bobcat season to open in 2013 WMU areas 4A,4F, 4O. (25 Oct – to beginning of southern zone deer season) Fisher study in WMU 4O – 60% present shown using trail cameras with hair samples to track DNA . Turkey study completed with 538 caught & banded statewide, 84 banded in region 4. Barn owls and copper hawks reported died from starvation in Delaware County & Cooperstown area. NYSDEC will do a survey in Region 4 on Rattlesnakes this spring. Next meeting June 26th .    

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or V.P.Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meeting is held at the old Conesville Fire house. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.
          Friends of Mine Kill & MVS State Park: On Saturday, June 1st, meet at the Mine Kill park office at from 10AM-2PM to celebrate National Trails Day! Mine Kill State Park boasts over 8-miles of hiking trails, including the famous Long Path which runs from New York City to the Mohawk River west of Albany.  Bring work clothes, boots, gloves & some snacks and join local scouting organizations, other Friends members and park staff as we spruce up the trails in the park.  A free barbecue will be provided at noon near the Mine Kill office courtesy of the Friends Group.  Then finish National Trails Day with a relaxing hike down to Mine Kill’s signature 80-foot waterfall from 1-2PM.  National Trails Day is free to the public. On Sunday, June 9th, head down to the Max V. Shaul “Summer Stage” for the start of the Sounds of the Summer 2013 Concert Series with the Upper Catskill String Quartet.  The Quartet will begin their performance of American Popular Music promptly at 3PM, so try to arrive beforehand to set up a lawn chair or blanket.  The Catskill Mountain BBQ will also be catering the String Quartet performance, so don’t forget to bring your appetite to support the Friends Group.  Please call the Mine Kill office for additional information. This is just the start of an incredibly busy summer at the parks in 2013, so stay tuned for many more exciting programs.  June 15th- Father’s Day Weekend Fishing Tournament, Mine Kill Boat Launch, 7AM-4PM and June 22nd – 2nd Annual Saratoga Geocache Challenge Workshop at Max V. Shaul, 10AM.The parks need your help! We need volunteers to lend a hand with event preparation, barbecues, clean-up and so much more! If anyone is available for any of the programs listed on the events calendar, don’t be afraid to send a reply email with the event you’re interested in helping out with.  Thank you very much in advance for your consideration.  


SUNY Cobleskill College: Mike Meritet, a college student gave a power point presentation on the trip that the World Aquaculture Society held in Nashville, Tennessee. SCCA donated $600 toward their trip expense. Nine students made the trip driving close to 1000 miles.  There were over 4000 in attendances. This is the largest aquaculture conference & trade show in the world. Three students from Cobleskill participated in a Poster contest along with 238 other students and Kristen Disterle won Best Poster, came in 1st place. During the trip the students visited a thoroughbred shrimp company in Tennessee, a paddlefish raising farm in Kentucky and an Aquatic Wildlife Conservation Center in Virginia. Some of the other major organizations attending were the American Tilapia Associations, Striped Bass Growers and US Trout Association. Major training sessions were available on raising shrimp, finfish, finfish nutrition and shellfish growing.    

Summit Sno Riders: info@summitsnoriders.com  Vicki Swartout 294-8946. April 15 - Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Check out our website and try our web-cam.  


Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club plans on purchasing $600 worth of Tiger Trout to stock in the Cobleskill Holding Pond.   


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For information call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners -The chapter had 58 at their banquet on 4/07/2013 @ the Cavern Palace located on Route 7 Howes Cave, NY.  Contact:  Elizabeth Reinhart - Phone: (518) 673-3965 Email:  donzil@frontiernet.net.  

Schoharie County Trappers: Ken Hellijas reported that there will be another course offered in the fall. .    
Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.    

Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The last meeting was held on April 18th @ SUNY Cobleskill. This will be the last meeting until September. Guest Speaker Dan Drake gave a presentation on the work DEC has done this past year.  Howard Bartholomew gave an update on the progress of the Schoharie Dam refurbishing. Meetings are now held at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave Extension just off Exit 5 of I-90. The Schoharie County Chapter has a satellite group meeting at the in the Curtis Mott bldg. @ SUNY Cobleskill College. POC is Dan Drake 931-249-3934 or Mike Walchko – 518-234-4192. Admission to our meetings is free and public is always invited. 2013 TU Northeast Regional Meeting - July 20-21, 2013 Windham, NY. Join fellow anglers and TU volunteer leaders from across the Northeast on July 20 & 21 in the Catskill Mountains! Who should attend? Anyone committed to building effective TU chapters and councils. What will you learn? Opportunities abound to develop your governance skills and practices, discover solutions to  leadership challenges, and increase your understanding of the key trends and coldwater conservation issues impacting the Northeast. TU regional meetings are occasions to be inspired — by the work of TU staff, lessons from leaders and conversations with newfound friends. Registration and Cost? The total cost is $125 and includes: Participation in all seminars and workshops on Saturday and Sunday, Breakfast and lunch on Saturday and Sunday - Barbecue dinner Saturday night. Friday, July 19: Optional Hosted Fishing Day - Enjoy an optional day of fishing on nearby Catskill streams. When registering, please indicate if you'd like to fish on Friday so that you may be paired with a host from Trout Unlimited's local Columbia Greene Chapter. Saturday, July 20: Workshops, Seminars, and Evening Barbecue. The Northeast Regional Meeting is designed to provide TU volunteer leaders with valuable tools and skills you can bring home to help improve the effectiveness of councils and chapters. Saturday's full-day session will include group discussions, concentrated workshops and opportunities for council and chapter leaders to share successes and discuss common challenges. Following Saturday's workshops, we will have an outdoor barbecue hosted at Windham Mountain. Sunday, July 21: Workshops, Seminars, and Optional Afternoon of Fishing. Sunday will continue on Saturday's work and include further group seminars and workshops before we conclude the meeting with a lunch outside and a final wrap-up session. Meeting Location: Windham Mountain Ski Resort at 33 Clarence D. Lane Road, Windham, New York, 12496, 518-734-4300.
Whitetails Unlimited: The club officers met on May 13 to order the merchandise for September auction. The club has again approved one $250 Scholarship to be selected by the SCCA scholarship committee. Also the Chapter has approved the donation of a black powder gun for the SCCA raffle held each year at the Cobleskill Fair. The club will sponsor a youth for NYS DEC Camp if we get any applicants. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: Last meeting was held on May 16th at the Rotterdam Library @ 5:30 PM located on West Cott Rd in Rotterdam, NY. The TC board has approved the easement and as soon as the club lawyer completes the forms they will be sent to Mark for review and then to Ed Gifford for his signature.   There now 198 members.  Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Short sleeve shirt are $10, Long sleeve shirts are $20. On June 1st a 24 footer and our 9th bridge will be built on Rossman Hill. Rain date will be June 2nd. Volunteers are needed to help carry materials and tools to the bridge site and help construct the pre-fabricated pieces. Dues are due in September.  All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up coming club outings are: May 4 Rynex Corners – Plotter Kill Preserve trail work, POC Mark; May 18th Leader’s Choice hike, POC Dan; June 1st National Trails Day, Rossman Hill bridge project, POC Mark; June 29th Edmund Niles Huyck Preserve Hike, POC Marilyn; July 13th Leaders Choice hike, POC Dan; July 20th Patria State Forest to Rte 30 hike 5 miles, POC Clarence; Aug 10th Canajoharie Potholes & Canal Bike Ride, 1.5 mile hike & 8-9 mile bike ride, POC Mark & Carol; Aug 24th Thatcher State Park 3-4 mile hike, POC Marilyn. For other questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386 PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 
Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month.  No activities for the summer are planned. 
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Last meeting on May 2nd had 41 in attendance with 3 new members voted in. The grant application is being submitted to the DEC grant program. This was voted on and passed to purchase a new trap machine ($5000 plus). Thank you Dave Simmons (Middleburgh NAPA) for sponsoring tickets for our 2013 December raffle. Tickets are available, POC Bob Britton. The club still has $10 buttons for funding the stocking of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding pond. Only 24 left to hand out to sellers. The club will host several 22 Metallic Silhouette shoots this spring & summer. (1/2 & 1/5 scale targets) Range fee: $5; Jun 4th, 18th, Jul 2nd, 16th, 30th, Aug 13th, 27th. POC is John Osinski 827-5429. There will be an Eddie Eagle Training program in June, POC Bob Britton. Fishing Derby will be held June 8th, 11Am to 1PM. POC is Steve Czachor 231-3508. Motion for $450 for purchasing fish for fish derby, approved by membership. Will purchase all tiger trout because of last year’s brook trout dying off.  Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com. POC call Joe Kopacz - phone 518-868-4594. Joe Moore, 827-4482 is in charge of club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse).  John Bloomer stepped down from Director position, Joe Moore voted in as replacement. Ray Zeh voted to replace Bill Nelson on Board of Directors also. Other Directors include Pete DeBartolo, Bob Britton, Steve Czachor, and John Liddle. Jim Jankowski reviewed our fire/liability insurance policy which comes due in early May. Total cost is close to $3,800. Club approve d two for camp Coby. First to call Joe Kopacz with conformation info from DEC gets approval. Two Clubs Scout Packs are approved for use of archery range & equipment. Road repair plan for April 9th. POC was Dave Wood.        
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club held their spring picnic at Pee Wee’s hunting camp on route 30 on May 11 with over 60 in attendance. Close to 25 targets were sold with 35 $1 chances. The prize for each target winner was a 10 lb ham. The club showed a profit of over $500 from these target sales. The club has also provided seed money for material, working with a Middleburgh school teacher, Molly Burgett, who is teaching her students how to build 30 special bird (Sparrow Hawk) houses. Wes Laraway, a NYS license Wildlife Rehabilitator from Middleburgh, has also helped promote this project. These hawk houses are for sale at $20 each. The club is currently trying to set up a demonstration of a fish shocking technique with a SUNY College student at two sites on Panther creek this spring. The students are having problems getting approval from the college to utilize the equipment needed for the demonstration because the use of overtime for an advisor to oversee the use of college equipment is required. No volunteers (advisors) have been available. The public will be invited for this event when it is scheduled. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses. The West Fulton Fire Dept. Auxiliary will hold its last breakfast for this Spring 7AM – 11AM on Apr 28.    

 
SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com 
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Next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting: May 23, 2013, @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  For those who have to travel through the village of Schoharie  on the way to the SCCA meeting there will be a parade celebrating Memorial Day on Thursday night, lining up at 5:30 PM and the parade starting @ 6:00 PM, stopping all traffic through for about an hour. It would be faster to use Rte 145.             
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